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CID Officers in Temotu Province conducts awareness talk at Kala Bay 

Village 

Criminal Investigation Department (CID) officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
(RSIPF) at Lata, Temotu Province have conducted an awareness talk at Kala Bay village on 
18 December 2022. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Temotu Province Superintendent James Toaki says, 
“The purpose of the awareness talk was to strongly remind villagers of Kala Bay and 
neighbouring Villages to behave and be responsible as we are now approaching Christmas 
and New Year.” 

PPC Toaki says, “Community leaders are encouraged to assist police to reduce crime in 
their communities. We work together in addressing criminal activities as it will help RSIPF 
carry out duties and to restore law and order within our communities. You cannot expect 
peace to happen when you did nothing at all.” 

Superintendent Toaki says, “The police officers also strongly warned the communities that 
police will not tolerate people who are involved in brewing kwaso (homebrew) and growing 
and selling of marijuana because these are offenses.” 

The awareness talk was also attended by chiefs and elders from other neighbouring 
Villages. 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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